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Note that I withdraw from the committee at the Cartagena meeting..

1. IAIA 2001 - Premeeting courses 

The program offers 9 premeeting courses or workshops. Only 4 will be given. Amongst the 5 cancelled, one (#9) is by lack of funding, and 4 by lack of registrants. Note that among these 4, two have been planned to be given in Spanish. In relation to the cancellation of the IP workshop,  it was a great idea; we should only regret that it has not happen; the organization committee has made just a great work..

For a first time according to my knowledge, two trainers have resigned lately for different reasons, but surely linked to few registrations. TPDC will have to develop guidelines on that issue during the coming months.

(From Rita) The course enrolment this year so far (May 1) was

#1 Sustainable River Basin (19) (these people did a fantastic job of marketing for their course and for IAIA)

#2 IA & Strategic Planning for Industry (10)

#6 SEA (12)

#7 Cumulative (4) Larry Canter's course (cancelled)

#8 Biodiversity (6) Asha & Vinod

#3 Public Participation (1) (cancelled)

#4 Project Mgmt. (5) (cancelled)

#5 Mining & Infrastructure (3) (cancelled)

#9 Indigenous people workshop (cancelled)

TPDC has initiated a reflection on new ways to think the training and professional development within IAIA.. It must be more than in-country training. TPDC will have to work seriously on that during the next year.

2. Learning Exchange and EIA Index of Web Sites.

We continue with Peter Croal to up-date these products.

3. EIA Training Resource Database and UNEP Training Manual : 

TPDC is still arguing on the importance to bring the management of the TRD on IAIA web-site. Peter Croal shows that the TRD was not up-dated and efficiently accessible on Australia EPA-site. The TM may also be brought on our site. Many e-mail have been exchanged on that issue. My understanding is that EO agree to that move but IAIA needs money to cover the expanses of such hosting. Peter Croal commits to produce an estimation of the costs for implementing and maintaining these products. Barry Saddler will attend to TPDC meeting in Cartagena to discuss that issue.  But in my sense, this cost question has a sense only with the TM.  NOTE THAT IF IAIA DON’T WANT TO PUT THE TRD ON IAIA SITE, IAIA SHOULD TELL CLEARLY TPDC THAT SHE DON’T RECOGNISE TRD AS A IAIA PRODUCT AND THAT TPDC DON’T HAVE TO CONTINUE TO INVEST EFFORTS AND TO REPORT ON TRD. OTHERWISE, PLEASE PUT THE TRD ON OUR WEB-SITE ASAP.

Has IAIA named a specific and unique contact on that issue, following TPDC recommendation in his last report (From TPDC mid-term report) ? 

9.UNEP Training Manual

TPDC thinks that IAIA needs to get some ownership on the UNEP Training Manual. Different correspondence have been exchanged between TPDC, EO and Publication Committee. TPDC thinks (1) that there is too many people involved in communication between Saddler, Abaza and IAIA; (2) that to many people or committees are involved in this question (TPDC, Publ., International, Budget...); (3) that IAIA needs to develop a strategy according to that issue (and that even if we really want to get ownership on that excellent publication) (cost, availability, training... What will we do?). This is why we forward to the Board this proposal :

PROPOSAL

According to the previous statements, TPDC recommends to the Board to (1)  Identify a specific communication channel (one person) to get formally in touch with UNEP leaders; (2) Mandate that person to involve the relevant committees and officers in the process; (3) Develop a strategy for getting the ownership on the Training manual and evaluate its impact for/on IAIA resources.  EO needs to send a letter to UNEP (Abaza and Sadler) confirming both our will and intentions, and the name of IAIA official contact for communication.

4. Profdev Listserver

I agree to merge it with Research list server, nobody having shown interest to manage it within TPDC. 

5. Suggestion for in-country training.

In country training and professional development need to be addressed at the country level. This issue has been mentioned many times during the last years. To stimulate the reflection on this issue and as a way to promote it, I suggest to name as TPD member one person from CLEIA and another from the French-Secretariat. Both organizations are involved TPD and work on similar preoccupations. This proposal has no costs! But it may help TPDC to mature his thinking.

I hope this report to your convenience. I wish you all good meeting

See you in Cartagena

Pierre Andre

TPDC Chair
